NOTICE

Due to pending litigation before a district court in Iowa and the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“FERC”), the rates and availability of Network Integrated Transmission Service (“NITS”) on the Integrated Transmission System (“ITS”), as defined in the Operating and Transmission Agreement among Central Iowa Power Cooperative, ITC Midwest and Interstate Power & Light Company (GFA No. 16), are subject to change.  

This notice obviates any reliance by Transmission Customers on filed rates as of this date (October 5, 2009) until the litigation is concluded and no longer subject to appeal.  Transmission Customers are further advised that if FERC does not issue guidance in Docket No. EL09-71-000 by December 31, 2009, the Midwest ISO may suspend NITS on the ITS for deliveries that require the use of facilities owned by CIPCO and provide in lieu thereof Point-to-Point Transmission Service to internal points of interconnection pending judicial or administrative determination of the pending controversies, and/or take other necessary actions.
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